Dear Board Members:

 

At the Executive Committee meeting last night, the Committee requested that I send out a draft letter regarding the Juniper Ridge Landfill Amendment (see attached letter for more details) to all our Board members asking them to have it signed by either themselves, the Mayor, the City/Town Manager, the Council Chair, or the Board Chair. We’re leaving it up to board members as to who would be most appropriate. The attached draft letter encourages the DEP to not approve the Juniper Ridge Landfill Amendment. This amendment would allow the State owned Landfill to accept raw solid waste (which is NOT currently allowed unless it’s bypass from WTE). We’re asking you to place this draft (feel free to make changes) on your City/Town letterhead, sign it or have it signed and return it to me as soon as you can. We plan to use these letters of support in our testimony that will be presented by our Board Chairman and myself.

 

Please let me know if you have any questions.  

 

Kevin

 

Kevin Roche
General Manager

Telephone: 207-773-1738 
roche@ecomaine.org
www.ecomaine.org
 

February 22, 2013

Heather Parent, Hearing Officer

Maine Department of Environmental Protection

59 State House Station

Augusta, ME 04333-0059

RE:
Application #S-20700-WD-BC-A


Juniper Ridge Landfill

Dear Hearing Officer Parent:

I am writing to you on behalf of one of the municipal owners of ecomaine. We are concerned about the potential impact of this permit application on the handling of solid waste in Maine. The Juniper Ridge Amendment Application is seeking fundamental changes that would break with over 20 years of state solid waste policy.

ecomaine is a quasi-municipal corporation established by inter-local agreement among its 21 member municipalities in Cumberland and York Counties. In addition to our owner communities, we have 24 member communities that are contract members and utilize our facilities and programs. We own and operate a WTE facility, a Single-Sort Recycling Facility, and an Ashfill.   

This application, if approved, would allow for the acceptance of raw MSW at the Juniper Ridge Landfill (JRL). We oppose the granting of the requested permit amendment. Allowing the disposal of MSW in the state-owned Juniper Ridge Landfill should be rejected as it conflicts with existing state law, unnecessarily reduces the value of a state asset, and undermines long-term efforts to avoid the landfilling of raw MSW in Maine.  

Juniper Ridge Landfill is a State Asset and Should be Preserved

Juniper Ridge Landfill is a state-owned facility and the policy of the state should be to maximize the value of that asset for the people of Maine. The pending application would amend the JRL permit to allow the landfilling of raw MSW. Allowing this new use at the JRL facility will hasten the filling and ultimate closure of the landfill. JRL should be limited to its current uses.

There are Other Options for the Disposal of MSW

The application argues that the proposed change in use of the JRL facility is necessary for the disposal of MSW that used to be processed at the Waste-To-Energy facility in Biddeford. However there are several other options to mange this waste in favor of storing the waste in a state owned landfill. These options include:

1. Reducing, reusing, recycling, and composting the municipal waste;

2. Disposal at the three remaining WTE facilities;

3. For any additional MSW, disposal at a landfill facility currently licensed to accept such waste (there are several that could take it).

This Proposal Conflicts with the Solid Waste Hierarchy

Maine’s Solid Waste Hierarchy, established in 38 MRSA §2101, provides that the management of solid waste must be based on the following order of priority: reduce, reuse, recycle, compost, waste to energy, and land disposal. Landfilling of raw MSW, as proposed in this permit application, is the lowest rung of the Hierarchy and should be done only when no other options exist.

After the State took ownership of the JRL, it issued a request for proposals (RFP) seeking an entity to operate the facility.  In the RFP, and throughout the approval process, the Solid Waste Hierarchy was highlighted as an important consideration.  
There is no need to change state policy and this permit application should be denied.

Conclusion

Allowing the disposal of raw MSW at the Juniper Ridge Landfill (JRL) is in conflict with Maine’s Solid Waste Hierarchy, is not necessary, and is not the best use of the capacity at JRL. For those reasons, the state should not grant this application to amend the existing permit.

Sincerely, 

